Draft Minutes: 79th Temagami Lakes Association

Annual General Meeting –Wed. July 28, 2010, 10 AM
The 79th Temagami Lakes Association Annual General meeting was held at Camp Wabun on Wednesday, July 28, 2010.

1. Greetings:  TLA President Rob Corcoran called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m. and thanked the Directors of Camp Wabun for hosting the meeting.  

The mayor of the Municipality of Temagami, Ike Laba, greeted members and commented on the tough economic times and bad weather for the last two years. He highlighted the initiatives completed in the last year with the help of provincial funds including updates to the mine road, refurbishing of the municipal building, the cleaning up of the Manitou Landing and the opening of a new health center.
Chief Roxane Ayotte of the Temagami First Nations provided an update on the projects underway at Bear Island including the updating the constitution, the hiring of an executive director and a new membership code.  The Chief and Council invite the Province to come back to the table to hopefully complete the land claim process.
2. Introductory Remarks and Quorum Confirmation: 

Rob Corcoran asked Judy and Blake Stormes for a quorum report.  Blake and Judy reported that a quorum existed for this meeting.
3. Approval of the Agenda

It was moved by Steve Drake and seconded by Jack Goodman to allow Lori Hunter time to speak about her candidacy for Town Councilor in the upcoming election.  Carried.
Motion made to adopt revised agenda

Moved by: Jim Norton   Seconded by: Brad Hall  Carried.
Motion to approve meeting minutes from the 78th General Meeting.
Moved by: Peg Shardelow,  Seconded by: Carol Lowery  Carried.

There was no business arising from last year’s minutes.
4. Introduction of Directors
Rob introduced the board members present: Vince Hovanec, David McFarlane, Boyd Matchett and Andrew Healy.

Unable to attend were:  David Taylor, Ted Tichinoff, Malcolm Wilson and Chip Kittredge.
Hilton Young, Brad Hall, Vince Hovanec and Barry Smith were recognized by Rob for their previous service as past presidents on the TLA board. Recognition was also given to past president Richard Grout who passed away in the Spring of 2010.

5. 
Resolution 1: Approval of financial statements
Treasurer David McFarlane reviewed the statement and pointed out the added expense of new dock at TLA building. 
Questions: 

What was additional revenue of $4,600?  Peter Healy reported that it was a reimbursement of hydro expense.
What caused a higher expense than normal last year? Peter Healy reported that the shoal maps were reprinted.
Motion made to approve financial statements.
Moved by: Barry Smith Seconded by: Walter Ross  Carried.
Resolution 2: Approve actions of the Directors and Officers since the commencement of the 2009 AGM

Moved by: Steve Drake Seconded by: Jim Dow   Carried
6. Temagami Co-op report: Co-op chair Paul Middleton acknowledged the difficulties in maintaining the co-op due to financial losses and restructuring. He reported receipts of gifts from the community of $25,000 as a result of an appeal in the Temagami Times.  Consultants were brought in to offer training and tools to management in the running of the store.  Mentors also brought in to work alongside to facilitate learning for all employees.  Ordering and spending programs have been implemented to control costs and other consultant recommendations were initiated.  Paul reported that “We can see the light at the end of the tunnel.”
Temagami Fish Improvement Program report:
Hatchery rate up – 58% to 70% hatch rate increase from 2009 – 2010

Fingerling production: Roosevelt Road, Sherman and Red Squirrel Rd ponds used for fingerlings and due to low water many fingerlings lost. Mergansers and snapping turtle also contributed to fingerling loss. 
Creek clearing: Some creeks have been identified for rehabilitation. Please notify Paul Middleton if you now of any additional creeks that require de-clogging.

Fish and Wildlife co-chair Andrew Healy presented to TAFIP chair Paul Middleton a check for $1 000 on behalf of the members of the TLA.
7. Committee Reports

Planning: Hilton Young
The Tenets for Temagami continue to be the foundation of TLA planning efforts.

There is a five year review of the Official Plan is now underway.  The TLA has made many submissions and attended meetings on this process.

Re: the Planning Advisory Committee - Section 9.2 of the official plan appears to be non-conforming to the original amalgamation agreement that provides the lake community with equal representation on the Planning Advisory Committee.  Municipal Council has deferred a vote on this at the request of the TLA so that further study can take place.
The Lakeshore capacity assessment handbook involves a three year study, now in its second year, to review of phosphorus content in Lake Temagami as this relates to the prohibition of development on lakes that support a naturally spawning lake trout population.
We acknowledge good planning process in the Municipality as evidenced by applications at Ferguson Point and Ferguson Mountain that were rejected.  The Planning Advisory Committee recommends that provisions in the Official Plan that support these decisions remain in the plan.
Natural Resources: Andrew Healy

Andrew recognized Director Chip Kittredge and Jim Hasler for their assistance through out the year.
Fish Report: A new ‘catch limit’ fish sticker that is up to date was produced and is available to all members, lake residents and lodges free of charge.
A Fishery Management Plan in Zone 11 initiative is underway by the MNR to govern recreational fishing.  The TLA has requested a seat on the advisory board that will be created.
Forestry Report: A new 5 year forestry plan will soon be created and we will monitor this closely.  The forestry plan to the west of us is also being monitored as this encompasses many canoe route areas used by Temagami youth camps.
Mining:  There are no active mining activities close to Lake Temagami to report on.
Crown land maintenance project: User fees were suggested and asked for but never implemented. MNR crews are cleaning up crown lands in parks and on crown land as well as coordinating with groups to keep initiatives going.  
The TLA is encouraging lake residents to keep an eye on local sites and take the initiative to monitor sites and clean up as necessary. Incident reports may also be completed and submitted to the TLA.  Based on the successful ‘adopt a highway’ program we will be initiating a ‘adopt a campsite’ program with further details at the TLA building, in the Fall Times and on our website.
Municipal budget and Taxes: Rob Corcoran and Boyd Matchett

Waterfront properties currently represent 50% of the overall tax base rising to 67% by 2012.  The TLA has been meeting with the municipal representatives to review the budget process, capital spending and the user pay promises made during the amalgamation process.  We hope to be part of the budget discussions next year.
With respect to potential conflicts of interest on the part of municipal councilors it is up to members of the public, and not Municipal Council, to file a complaint.
Rob pointed out that there will be a Municipal Election this fall.  The TLA board will update its members throughout this process via the Fall Temagami Times and our own website.

Member Comments:

Jack Goodman- Island 352 

Boyd and Rob were thanked for providing factual information of violations of amalgamation agreement.  The lake and town need to work together to reach solution on taxes.  Jack suggested that there is a need to help the town to create self sustaining environment so that they do not need to rely on the lake residents to fund their entire infrastructure. He further suggested some new and helpful income streams to offset increasing, and possibly reduce the town tax rate such as make the Temagami Access road a user pay facility for non-residents.
Water Quality: Peter Healy for Ted Tichinoff

Ted’s report in the Summer Temagami Times is a good update.  The TLA is moving towards more involvement in water quality studies.  We fell it is in best interest of all lake residents to have active participation in water quality.  We can do this by creating base line report on present water quality through a testing process with volunteers.  We hope to partner with professionals, perhaps a university or college, to ensure a result that will be accepted by other organizations.  The next step is to plan and budget for initiatives in 2011.
Water Study Comments:  
Jack Goodman Is. 352. The Temagami Times report and recommendations are perceived as local vs town initiative. He urges TLA to collaborate with the town on one water study and not to initiate second study on water quality.  

Biff Lowery: Municipal water quality studies are based on lake trout study not new lot development. Biff notes that “new lots” have been primarily the result of residents seeing approval to subdivide their land.

Andrew Healy: Water quality is not only about planning but also about the quality of our drinking water.

Rob Corcoran: Water studies also needed to address beaver activity, fuel spills and houseboat issues.
David McFarlane: TLA needs to have ongoing way to test water quality for the purpose of quality of life on the lake.  There needs to be a spirit of cooperation with the town to address water quality.
TLA History: Vince Hovanec
Pam Sinclair is updating her original book.  This will be available in the summer of 2011.  It will be a 225 page book with over 150 pictures and will be printed on demand and made available through places such as Chapters, Indigo, Barnes and Noble and Amazon.  Please submit high quality photos and lake stories to Pam Sinclair and any possible title suggestions that meet with the story line of the book which is “The TLA community and its historical perspective.”  This book emphasizes a total community which includes summer residents, the native community and the town.

Municipal Election: Peter Healy

The upcoming Election scheduled for October 25, 2010. A mayor and 6 counselors are to be elected using an ‘at-large’ process. TLA members can follow the process and track the issues before voting in the Fall Temagami Times and on our website.
Member comments
Lisa Tuckerman Is. 1005: Suggests communication go out on how to confirm if you are in fact listed as a registered voter and if not how to go about registering.  Peter replied that this information will be on our website.
Blake Storm Is. 755:  Blake suggests adding “date” to updates on TLA website.  Peter replied that we will try and do this.
John Russell Is.1092:  Will the TLA endorse candidates?  Response: The TLA does not endorse any candidates. The role of the TLA board is to provide the facts about the issues and take a position on each.  We will provide candidates with a chance to state their positions on our website.
Tom Whyte Is. 388: Municipal rules do not allow councilors to attend meeting by phone.  Physical presence is required.

Pam Sinclair Is. 1003:  Pam suggests the TLA contact and work with Federation of Ontario Cottage Association to lobby the provincial government to allow attendance by councilors at meetings by phone..
8. Mayoral Candidates for 2010 Municipal Election
Biff Lowery
13th year as Councilor and running for Mayor.

Biff highlighted what he believes to be the current and significant issues surrounding the community since the amalgamation.  

Downloading – over time the shifting of provincial services to the municipality; 
Knowing the actual costs to run the community- to date they are not fully known;
Establishing priorities and engaging residents in the process.
Ike Laba
 Current mayor and running for re-election.

Water front assessments and working with residents to provide solutions.

Lori Hunter

 3 years as Councilor and running for one of 6 positions on Council

Lori encouraged everyone vote and learn as much about the issues and the candidates as possible.

Planning, Representation, Taxing, Infrastructure deficit are key issues. Leadership and vision are required for an effective Council.

9. Board of Directors election results:

 The newly elected board members are:

Peter Calvary

Chip Kittredge

Gerry Kluwak
Motion to destroy ballots according to TLA By-Laws

Moved by: Lisa Tuckerman Is.1005 and Seconded by: Deborah Tucker Is. 981   Carried.

10.  TLA Awards: Peter Healy
Many thanks to Wabun for hosting the meeting

Jack Goodman received a Temagami print for his 40 years of membership.

Rob Corcoran was recognized for his service and leadership of the Board the last two years.

Jim Dow was honored as TLA Member of the Year in recognition his time and effort in the process of reprinting our shoal map in 2009.
11. Other Business
Jack Goodman Is 352: Suggested a committee be formed to monitor water levels at the dam.
Motion to adjourn the meeting at 12:45.
Moved: Mike Bloomfield Is. 950 Seconded: Shelly Bloomfield Is. 950  Carried
